
Tcc Vic Llc
2401 Lowry Ave Ne Ste 206
St Anthony MN 55418- 2200

Re:   825 University Ave W

Dear Property Owner:

The following is the Code Compliance report you requested on .

Please be advised that this report is accurate and correct as of the date .  All 
deficiencies identified by the City after this date must also be corrected and all 
codes and ordinances must be complied with.  This report is valid for 365 days 
from .  This report may be used in lieu of a Truth in Housing Report required in St 
Paul Legislative Code 189.  This building must be properly secured and the 
property maintained at all times.

In order to sell or reoccupy this property the following deficiencies must be 
corrected.  A Legislative Code exemption (Chapter 33.03(f)) allows a Category 2 
Vacant Building to be sold "as is" providing the buyer, prior to closing, completes 
an approval process.  For further information, call Reid Soley at 651- 266- 9120.
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1.

2.
3.
4.
5.

6.

Insure basement cellar floor is even, is cleanable, and all holes are filled. SPLC 
34.10 (1)
Tuck Point interior/exterior of foundation as necessary. SPLC 34.09 (1)
Repair chimney in an approved manner. SPLC 34.09 (1)
North wall of basement level needs removal and rebuild or repair.
The floor/ ceiling assembly at north end of basement over boiler area needs 
removal and rebuild or repair.
All plans submitted must address these deficiencies.

7. A building permit is required to correct the above deficiencies.  All work is to 
be done in a workmanship like manner.  SPLC 33.03 (a)



Re: 825 University Ave W

You may file an appeal to this notice by contacting the City Clerk's Office at 651-
266- 8688.  Any appeal must be made in writing within 10 days of this notice.  (You 
must submit a copy of this notice when you appeal, and pay a filing fee.)

If you have any questions regarding this inspection report, please contact Nathan 
Bruhn between 7:30 -  9:00 AM at 651- 266- 9046 or leave a voice mail message.

Sincerely,

Nathan Bruhn
Code Compliance Officer
Department of Safety and Inspections
City of Saint Paul
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220
Saint Paul MN  55101
Phone:  651- 266- 9033
Email:   nathan.bruhn@ci.stpaul.mn.us
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